BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 9 July 2012

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Spear in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Chugg, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Shapland, Lucas, Mrs Blackmore, Cornick, Mrs Woodford, Spear, Anderson, Mrs Smith, Bonds and Gilbert.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move forward items 24 on the agenda to be dealt with as the first business in Committee, to enable Cllr Lucas to remain in the meeting.



	067/2012/13
	Apologies
	None received.



	068/2012/13
	Questions from the Public
	None received.



	069/2012/13
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman informed Members that due to the impending cuts in the Country’s Armed Forces, the 24 Commando Regiment Royal Engineers, who were recently given the freedom of the village, would be disbanded and subsumed into another regiment.   There may be a significant impact on the local community, as there will be 21 permanent posts lost at Chivenor and 80 temporary posts.  There have been no assurances regarding whether this will be the end of the cuts or the beginning of a 3 year process for the Commandos in Chivenor, North Devon.  It is apparent that the Army will be reduced to 82,000 with redundancies spaced out over a 3 year period, followed by a major review again in 2015.

Members have many concerns regarding the impact this would have on the village and surrounding area and requested that it be placed on the next Council agenda for further discussion.



	070/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in minute number 082/2012/13, as the owners of Southsixteen are known to her.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest in minute number 090/2012/13, as she is the Parish Council representative on the Braunton and District Museum.

Councillor Mrs Chesters declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in minute number 090/2012/13, as she is the ex-chairman of the Braunton and District Publicity Association.

Councillor Lucas declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in minute number 090/2012/13, as he is the Chairman of the Braunton and District Museum.

Councillor Gilbert declared personal interest in minute number 075/2012/13(g), as the applicant is known to him.

Councillor Bonds declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest in minute number 075/2012/13(c), as the applicant is known to him.

Councillor Mrs Shapland declared a Personal interest in minute number 083/2012/13, as she is the an employee of St. Brannocks Church.

Councillor Lucas declared a Personal interest in minute number 086/2012/13(b), as he is a member of Rotary Caen.



	071/2012/13
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 11 June 2012 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to Min Ref 046/2012/13 being amended by removing “It also provided a hospital care service but unfortunately this is no longer in existence” and replacing this sentence with “Since the hospital stopped its car care service the Volunteer Bureau have assisted by providing a car service to those who need help to visit the health centre, shops and other appointments going as far as Exeter”.

b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 25 June 2012 be approved and signed as a correct record.

c) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 6 June 2012 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

d) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee held on 19 June 2012 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	072/2012/13


	Police Representation


	Members noted that PC Langworthy had sent his apologies and that no report on crime statistics for Braunton had been received.

Members raised concerns regarding the misuse of South Street and cyclist cycling the wrong way down the one-way street.  It was noted that not only cyclists were ignoring the one-way signage as vehicles and delivery lorries had also been reported to Members, as either driving or reversing the wrong way.



	073/2012/13
	Finance
	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £3473.46.

b.  The Statement of Accounts for May 2012 was received and noted.

 (N/C)



	074/2012/13
	Action Sheet
	Members noted that the medical centre had responded stating that patients would need to use the front doors to access the medical centre, this would therefore, result in them having to walk a further distance than if they were to park in Caen Street car park.  Members did not understand why patients could not use the rear access into the medical centre and requested that the Clerk clarify this with the medical centre.

It was noted that Councillor Bonds would be making arrangements to collect the goal post from the Youth Centre in Ilfracombe.



	075/2012/13
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Councillor Mrs Smith, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	076/2012/13


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Councillor Mrs Chugg reported that Devon County Council has not got the relevant funding to be able to update the highway signs on Exeter Road, Saunton Road and Chaloners Road to include directional signage to Caen Street car park.  Members agreed that if Devon County Council could provide a quotation to have these signs updated it would consider funding the changes from the car park monies.  

Councillor Mrs Chugg informed Members that she had to allocate her County funding by January 2013 and that she would like to contribute some of her funding allowance towards improvements in the Recreational Ground.  It was agreed that this item be discussed at the next Parks and Gardens Committee meeting.



	077/2012/13
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Councillor Mrs Chesters informed Members that the Batsworthy Turbine Application had gone to appeal, she further reported that there are currently a large amount of turbine applications in the planning system.

Councillor Lucas reported that the Environment Health Department are looking at the pollution issue in Braunton due to traffic congestion.

Councillor Spear reported that North Devon Council were working with Torridge District Council to support people who will be affected by the changes to council tax benefits coming into force in 2013 as part of the government’s welfare reforms.  An eight-week consultation will start soon giving people an opportunity to help design the new local scheme.  The new scheme will be called council tax support.  Those who will be affected by the changes will see their council tax support reduced by an amount yet to be finalised, but in some cases it could mean a drop of around 25-30%, or around £300 a year (£5.75 per week).  Cllr Spear also made Members aware that these changes could have an impact on precepting authorities.  



	078/2012/13


	Reports from Parish Council Representatives on Outside Bodies


	Councillor Mrs Shapland reported that the Braunton Access Group was established to look at the problems experienced by those of our community who find that their disability means that they do not have equal access to facilities in the community.  The work that Braunton Access Group carries out helps those with short-term mobility issues such as a broken leg and those with longer term mobility issues. 

Meetings are held regularly and attended by councillors from all the authorities, together with the Police, Devon County Council and support is also given by North Devon Council officers.  

The work carried out by Access Group includes the provision of dropped kerbs, working with owners of premises to ensure that doors are the correct sizes and buildings and businesses that the public use conforms to appropriate legislation. The group are also consulted on planning applications which could affect accessibility.  The group takes forward with the relevant authorities issues raised by residents such as obstructions on public highways including A boards, scaffolding, parked cars etc.

The group have produced an Access Guide of properties in the village, which has been very well received by visitors and locals.  The group are currently working the production of a new access booklet and the creation of a website.  A network organisation is also being created a the preset time of similar groups across Devon.  This will enable all the groups to exchange issues, solutions and ideas and most importantly to speak with one voice when dealing with large organisations like the County Council, private companies and governmental departments.

Councillor Mrs Shapland reported that the Access Group had requested if the Parish Council could assist in clarifying why Devon County Council have instituted a charge for each Blue Badge when they are renewed from July 1st.  

RESOLVED:  That the Parish Council to investigate why Devon County Council have instituted a charge for Blue Badge Holders and report back to the Access Group.

(N/C)



	079/2012/13
	Olympic Maker Volunteer Schedule
	Councillor Mrs Woodford informed Members that she had been selected as an Olympic Maker Volunteer.  She had been issued with a uniform and would be based at the ETON Rowing Centre from 23 June – 13 August 2012.  It is expected that 25000 spectators will be at these events.  She was unable at this present time to provide any further information regarding her role at the events due security, but she would be happy to report back to Council at its meeting in September.

 

	080/2012/13


	Caen Street Car Park Permit Scheme


	A draft application form to apply for a Resident Parking Permit in Caen Street car park was circulated to Members.  It was noted that the application form included all the relevant information, which had been previously agreed.

RESOLVED:  That the application form to apply for a Resident Parking Permit in Caen Street car park be approved.

(N/C)



	081/2012/13


	Revised Code of Conduct for Members


	Council considered North Devon Councils adopted Code of Conduct and Declaration of Interest  (circulated previously).  The Parish Clerk encouraged all Members to complete and return their Declarations of Interests as soon as possible.

RESOLVED: That the revised Code of Conduct as appended to these minutes (Appendix A) be adopted.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest.



	082/2012/13
	Supporting Local Businesses
	Council considered a letter dated 25 June 2012 received from Southsixteen Fish and Chip Shop regarding the following requests to help businesses in South Street.

· Directional signage in village for Caen Street car park access via South Street.

· Business to sponsor flower bed outside the bookmakers and in return allow businesses to erect appropriate signage.

· Businesses to sponsor litterbins in the village.

It was noted that the Council are already in the process of discussing with Devon County Council regarding directional signage In the village for Caen Street car park.  It was further noted that Braunton in Bloom currently maintain the flowerbed outside the bookmakers under licence from Devon County Council, and that this request should be passed onto Braunton in Bloom for them to consider.  

The Council would be happy for businesses to sponsor the replacement of existing or additional litterbins in the village, subject to the correct permission being obtained from landowners.

RESOLVED: That

a. The Council writes to Southsixteen Fish and Chip Shop explaining that the directional signage is in process and that the Council would be happy to look at businesses sponsoring litterbins in the village.

b. Braunton in Bloom be requested to contact Southsixteen Fish and Chip shop to discuss sponsorship of the flowerbed outside the bookmakers.

c. Members suggested that it be investigated as to whether there is a Chamber of Commerce still inexistence for Braunton, and if not the Council to ask if businesses would be interested in setting up a business forum/group.

(N/C)

Councillor Mrs Shapland declared a Personal interest.



	083/2012/13
	Grant Applications


	RESOLVED:   That a grant of £300 be awarded to Christ Church towards the upkeep and maintenance of their graveyard.

(N/C)



	084/2012/13
	Annual Return 2011/12
	RESOLVED:  That the amendments to the Annual Return for 2011/12 be approved and initialled by the Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer.

(N/C)



	085/2012/13
	Consultation on the Review of Waste Management Strategy for Devon
	The Parish Clerk advised that Devon County Council would be running a consultation until 10 August 2012 on the Review of their Waste Management Strategy for Devon (circulated previously).  

RESOLVED:   That Members to report comments back to the Additional Council meeting being held on 23 July 2012.

(N/C)

	086/2012/13
	Hire of the Recreational Ground and Village Green
	RESOLVED: That

a. R&T Tours be granted permission to use the Recreational Ground on 4, 5, 25 and 26 May 2013.

Councillor Lucas declared a Personal interest.

b. Braunton Rotary Club be granted permission to use the Village Green on 4 and 11 August 2012 from 9.30 – 12 noon to sell golf balls for their annual ‘golf ball’ race.

(N/C)



	087/2012/13
	Parish Newsletter
	RESOLVED: That the Braunton Express for July – September 2012, which was tabled to all Members, be approved.

(N/C)



	088/2012/13
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (m)  were noted.


IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (1) and (3).

	089/2012/13
	Staffing Issues
	Councillor Mrs Chesters reported on the details for the post of Gardener/General Maintenance Person.

RESOLVED:  That

a. the hours of the post be extended from 33 per week to 35.5 per week, enabling Friday afternoon cover.

b. the hourly rate for the post be negotiated subject to qualifications held by the success candidate, but not to exceed £7 per hour.

c. an advert advertising the post of Gardener/General Maintenance Person be placed in the North Devon Journal and North Devon Gazette.

(N/C)

Councillor Lucas and Mrs Chesters declared a Personal and Prejudicial interest and left the meeting.

Councillor Bonds also left the meeting at this point.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore declared a Personal interest.



	090/2012/13
	Bakehouse Centre Lease
	Member considered the draft lease for the Bakehouse Centre, which had been drawn up by the Council’s solicitor.

RESOLVED:  That the issues raised by the Councils solicitor be considered at the Additional Council meeting being held on 23 July 2012, to ensure that all Members have had an opportunity to read the draft lease.

(N/C)




The meeting closed at 9.44 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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